

The Chair Committee on Petitions

Brussels,

KV/cd[IPOL-COM-PETI D(2019)]

D 300353 14.01.2020

To the President of the European Central Bank Mrs Christine Lagarde Sonnemannstraße 20 60314 Frankfurt am Main DEUTSCHLAND

<u>Subject</u>: Petition No. 0429/2017 by Harald Bolsinger (German) on the compliance of the European Central Bank with the EU Charter of Fundamental Rights

Dear President,

I would like to inform you that members took note of the letter by the European Central Bank, DG International and European Relations, of 22 June 2018 on the above-mentioned petition. Please find attached a reaction on the letter from the petitioner dated 27 June 2018.

Further, I would like to inform you that, in the meeting of 11 November 2019, the Committee on Petitions has again examined petition 0429/2017. Please find attached the petitioner's presentation that he gave in the meeting. The members of the committee decided that the petition would remain open and asked for an updated opinion from you on the matter raised by the petitioner, in particular on the question of compliance of the European Central Bank with the European Charter of Fundamental Rights.

We would appreciate any further information and comments you could offer on the matter. Should you require further information, please contact the Secretariat of the Committee on Petitions at peti-secretariat@europarl.europa.eu

Yours sincerely,



Chair Committee on Petitions

Annex: Letter of 27 June 2018

Presentation in the committee meeting of 11 November 2019